
MINUTES OF DYFFRYN ARDUDWY AND TALYBONT COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING HELD AT THE COMMUNITY CENTRE, DYFFRYN ARDUDWY AT  7.30 P.M. ON  07.02.23
2.1  APOLOGIES
Cllrs. Steffan Chambers (Vice Chairman), Edward Griffiths, Evan Owen, Nia Rees, Kathleen Aikman, 
2.2  PRESENT
Cllr. Sian Edwards (Chairman), Sion Ifor Williams, Edward Williams,  John Ceri Evans, Mike Tregenza, Denise Stone, William Hooban, and Cllr. Eryl Jones Williams (Gwynedd Council) (hybrid).

There were 6 members of the public present, 4 in person in the hall and 2 hybrid

2.3  CHAIRMAN’S ANNOUNCEMENT
Sympathy was extended to the Vice Chairman and family following the recent death of his Uncle.
Sympathy was extended to Catrin Williams (translator) and family following the recent death of Mr. Aled Gwynne Davies.

2.4  MINUTES 
The minutes of the meeting held on January 3rd 2023 were found to be correct. 
2.5  MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES
Cllr Michael Tregenza declared that he had asked to see the Council's bank statements and he was still waiting for this. The Clerk said she had the statements with her and he would be able to see them at the end of the meeting but was not allowed to take them out of the room. Other Members agreed that this was right.
2.6  DECLARATION OF INTEREST

Nobody declared an interest on any matters.
2.7  GWYNEDD COUNCIL MATTERS
The following report was received from Cllr. Eryl Jones Williams:-  Most of the meetings during the past two months have involved trying to find efficiency savings for 2023/24 before cuts to services will apply in 2024/25.
Over the past few months the shortfall has reduced from £20 million to £12 million for the 2023/24 financial year.

£11 million efficiency saving have been earmarked with the remaining £1 million left in abeyance for now. With £8 million in reserves £6 million already allocated, £1m million was used towards the £11 million saving and if the other £1 million is needed it is there to be used. All department have been warned to watch their spending.

Despite all the efforts it is anticipated that there will be a 5% increase in the council tax for 2023/24. All the details have to be finalised by the audit committee, the cabinet and then the full council on 2nd March.

There were numerous complaints about the A496 road closure  signs in Barmouth for three day. As it turned out it was only closed on 31 January from 7 pm for a few hours. The signs said 3 days closure and this was put on the Gwynedd Notices. We had the same in Dyffryn Ardudwy recently when three days closure signs were put up, between Dyffryn and Talybont,  but the road was only closed for a few hours. A member of the Gwynedd Streetscene staff confirmed to me prior to the closure that it would be on one night only for a few hours.

I have been liaising with the highways department and the owners of Y Bryn regarding the grids for the small stream on their land. The grids were initially removed and put back, as planned, a few days later. The highway officials are to meet the owners of Y Bryn to discuss the situation. Unfortunately Gwynedd Highways do not hand out sand bags prior to flooding. I know of property owners who have filled their own sand bags to protect their properties prior to heavy rain. There were several areas locally that were affected recently. The warnings are that there will be similar floods in future. I have been told that Gwynedd Highways at a local level know of the problem areas.

There are reports that the Cambrian Railway line will be closed for 12 weeks this autumn to finish the work on 
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Barmouth Viaduct. Reports that have NOT been confirmed state from 2 September but Network Rail nor Transport for Wales will confirm any dates for the autumn closure. We will probably have a full report at our next Cambrian Coast Railway Forum in March. Gwynedd Adult Services are making every effort to try to attract care staff to their home care department. There are staff shortages in many of the care sectors including the NHS. The NHS is blaming the lack of home care for ambulance delays at hospitals, but it was the NHS 10 years ago that closed cottage hospitals and EMI Units to centralise everything. 

A new Doctor and Nurses training is to be established in the Bangor area, 12 years after the Welsh Government promised the facility. I was involved 12 years ago and the money was made available by Edwina Hart for the facility. She retired and Mark Drakeford the new Health Minister at the time moved the facility to Swansea. I had the backing of Gwynedd, Ynys Mon and Conwy councils for the Bangor facility 12 years ago.

Former community councillor Meinir Thomas has passed on to me complaints about parking in Penrhiw. I have forwarded her email to the local highways engineer asking for advice on the next  steps. Highway officials visited during the day but the problems are in the evenings when everyone return home from work.

Plans are going ahead for environmental schemes in Pentre Uchaf to include planting trees etc. Cllr Kath Aikman has the full details. I have arranged a top level meeting between Gwynedd, the NHS and Ambulance Trust  regarding falls on 9 February. There have been several instances of people having fallen and having to wait many hours, up to 12 hours and longer for assistance. I have asked that information on the ‘Falls Protocol’ between the services be given to Gwynedd Councillors. I am also arranging a top level meeting regarding the lack of mental health facilities in Gwynedd for young people. There are plans by the new Head at the Dyffryn Ardudwy primary school to start a ‘breakfast club’ as soon as possible. Money will have to be spent to provide a safe access for the children to the canteen.There are a number of consultations taking place at Gwynedd Council. The best way to give your opinion on several issues is to go onto the Gwynedd Council web-site, where you can also see the latest press releases by the council. I am available on 01341242758 or e.joneswilliams@btinternet.com or Cynghorydd.eryljones-williams@gwynedd.llyw.cymru

2.8  PLANNING APPLICATIONS
None come to hand since the last Council meeting.
2.9  MATTERS ARISING
A    Budget Plan 
It was reported that the Council had spent £47,266.67 (including bank charges) since the start of the new financial year and this was  £8,104.03 less expenditure than what  was earmarked in the budget for the year. 
B   Dyffryn Ardudwy and Talybont Improvements Group
In the absence of Cllr. Steffan Chambers it was reported that there was nothing further to discuss about the above Group since the last Council meeting. In the absence of Cllr. Kathleen Aikman the Clerk reported that she had received the following report from her on behalf of Y Tir - We are now starting our second productive year at the allotments; the Riverside Walk has been gravelled and an opening made through the boundary stone wall so people can now walk all the way through to the Football Field and the proposed orchard on Station Road. The Clwb Hwyl, adult learners club are planning to erect a greenhouse shortly.Work is about to start at the Pentre Uchaf Estate garden; Keep Wales Tidy have adopted this scheme. Adra have installed a gate which will give access to the garden, there will be a pond, a seating area, a shed and equipment for the residents to join in with the gardening if they wish. Most of the equipment has now arrived. We already have fruit trees, bulbs and there will be wildflower turf. I propose to call the garden Blodeuwedd’s Garden, if the residents wish, after the woman made of flowers featured in The Mabinogion. All the residents living nearby have had a notice explaining what the garden is.
C   Village Hall
Cllrs Michael Tregenza and Denise Stone informed the Members that there was nothing to report with regards to the above since the last Council meeting but that the remedial works were carrying on.
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D  Develop Car Park
The Clerk reported that she had sent a letter together with a copy of the plans to Mr. Meirion Jones, Mr. Kevin Williams, Mr. Martin Howie and Mr. Harri Pugh asking for a quote to carry out the work, but no reply had been received from anyone. It was agreed for the Clerk to enquire with the Highways Department what the contractor needs to be qualified in to carry out these works.
E   Christmas Lights
It was reported that the Council had to hire lights last christmas it was agreed to purchase some for next christmas in order to place them on a christmas tree in the village and Cllr. William Hooban agreed to deal with this issue. They agreed to order a permanent Christmas tree for Talybont and Cllr. Michael Tregenza agreed to  deal with this issue.
F   Tribute to past Councillors who have passed away
The above issue was discussed in the December meeting with one idea being to order a bench and place a plaque on it in memory of the former Councillors who had passed away. It was agreed to leave it for the time being and put it on this month’s agenda and for everyone to think other ideas that would be acceptable. After further discussion it was agreed to leave this issue until the car park has been developed to see which option would be best.
G   Barmouth Food Bank
It was stated that due to so much use of this food bank being made that the site manager writes to the Council asking for a financial contribution to run the site.
H   Pentre Uchaf Play Park

The Clerk reported that she had put this matter on the agenda as an inspection report had been received from the Play Inspection Company and the work that needs to be carried out in the play park has to be discussed. Cllr. Edward Williams agreed to order 2 baby cradle swing seats on behalf of the Council and the Council  also agreed to look into ordering more equipment for mainly disabled use.
2.10  CORRESPONDANCE
A   Mrs Meinir Thomas
Received an email along with photos from the above on behalf of Mr. Keith Thomas stating concern that cars were parking in the turning bay between number 15 and 16 Penrhiw estate and because of this that drivers had to go to turn round near Tyddyn Du which is a private road. Also stating concern that the owner of number 12 Penrhiw estate is parking on top of the main hydrant. There are also concerns about the safety of children playing on this estate due to the way the cars are parked and a concern that the emergency services are unable to pass due to the owner of number 12 parking on the main hydrant. Cllr. Eryl Jones Williams reported that he had forwarded this e-mail to the Highways Deparment and that they had agreed to install a “no parking” sign in the turning bay.
Ysgol Ardudwy

Received a letter from above requesting financial support towards upgrading the existing tennis court at the school by installing a new enclosure fence and developing a multi-purpose pitch there. It was agreed to contribute £4,000 towards this work and pay it to them at next month's meeting along with the rest of the applications.
2.11  TREASURER’S REPORT
The Treasurer reported that there was £47,912.98 in the current account and  £4,579.44 in the reserve account.       
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Invoices needed to be paid since last meeting

Mrs Annwen Hughes        -  £224.00 (wages) + £123.28 costs = £347.28 
Evergreen                           -  £130.00 – clear leaves and clean paths in public cemetery

Play Inspection Company - £135.00 – inspection of play equipment in Pentre Uchaf play park

Mr. M. J. Kerr

   - £440.00  - opening of grave re the late Miss Elinor Pryce Jones

Village Hall Committee     -    £15.00  - hire of hall for primary school disco

Monies received since last meeting
None come to hand since last meeting
Invoices paid since the last meeting

Catrin Soraya Williams – £160.30 - translation services
2.12  ANY OTHER MATTERS

It was stated that some of the public seats needed attention and it was agreed to put this on next month's agenda.

Football club on next month's agenda.

Cllr. Michael Tregenza reported that he had a meeting with Deio Jones about the survey.

It was agreed there was a need to have a sign at each end of the new Glan yr Afon path and to ask Cllr. Kathleen Aikman on behalf of Y Tir gropu about this.
SIGNED...............................................................CHAIRMAN
DATE...................................................................
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